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October 16, 2024 
 

 
Since I took the job as Interim Chief of the Phoenix Police Department, I have talked a lot 

about striving to be a self-assessing, self-correcting agency. That means taking a serious look 

at cases that may call into question the actions of our officers. There are many who are 

concerned after seeing the video of officers’ interaction with a man they later learned was 

disabled. I recognize the video is disturbing and raises a lot of questions. I want to assure the 

community we will get answers to those questions.  

Shortly after this incident, the Professional Standard Bureau launched an internal investigation 

into this incident. Their work is important to ensure all facts are known before drawing any 

conclusions. I ask for the public’s patience during that process. Once the investigation is 

complete, I will personally review the findings and take appropriate action. The PSB 

investigation will also be reviewed by the Office of Accountability and Transparency as well as 

the Civilian Review Board to ensure it is thorough and complete.  

Accountability for our actions as a Police Department is paramount as we work every day to 

build and maintain the trust of the community we serve. 

 

 

Michael G. Sullivan 
Interim Phoenix Police Chief 
 


